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Board Meeting November 8, 2021


SPRING ARBOR TOWNSHIP
BOARD MEETING
NOVEMBER 8, 2021
The regular meeting of the Spring Arbor Township Board was held on Monday, November 8, 2021 at 6:00 p.m., with the following members present: Clerk Julia Stonestreet, Treasurer Colleen Gibbs, Trustees James Buck and Troy Ganton.  Absent:  Supervisor Dave Herlein, Trustees Michael Archer and Josh Walz. The Clerk led the Pledge of Allegiance.  
Public Comment:  Opened at 6:02 Rod Hatcher of E. Court in Spring Arbor is happy with the wat the board works together.  Vaughn Hoffman of Dorothy Lane, Spring Arbor requested information regarding a blinking/lighted stop sign at Sandstone and McCain.  Rod Hatcher of E. Court expressed appreciation of the County Commissioners NOT mandating Covid Vaccine for the County.  Closed at 6:08
Reports:  Police Chief Howard Noppe reported the upgrade of three patrol car computers; the Tahoe is going to need to be replaced in the next budget year; otherwise business as usual.   Fire Chief Tim McEldowney reported that total runs are still up and are on track for surpassing 2020.  He has two firefighters that passed Medical First Responders class.  He asked again to have us all recruit more firemen. 
Expenditures:  Motion was made by Ganton and seconded by Gibbs to approve the disbursements for the month of October 2021 (including taxes) totaling $411,611.66.  Response: 4 yes. Approved.  Motion was made by Gibbs and seconded by Ganton to approve the payment of monthly invoices totaling $169,352.66.  Response: 4 yes.  Approved.
Minutes:   Motion was made by Ganton and seconded by Gibbs to approve the Regular Board minutes of October 11, 2021.  Approved.  
Consent Agenda:   Motion was made by Stonestreet and seconded by Ganton to accept the following items under the consent agenda, the General Ledger report of revenues and expenditures for October 31, 2021; the Public Safety Report for October, 2021 and the Cash Summary as of October 31, 2021.  Approved. 
SUPERVISOR REPORT:   None.  
NEW BUSINESS:   
Poverty Exemption Guidelines and Asset Test Resolution:  Per Assessor Ruth Scott of Sunrise Assessing Services the Poverty Exemption resolution of earlier this year does not meet the State Assessing guidelines and needs to be updated for the 2021 year.  This resolution will be renewed before the March 2022 Board of Review.

A motion was made by Ganton and seconded by Gibbs to approve the Poverty Exemption resolution for 2021.

Response:  4 yes.  Approved.

Report:  Earl Poleski, County Commissioner, reported that the Sheriff is upgrading phones in the county jail; The Agricultural Board and the Department on Aging Advisory Council are looking for volunteer board members; 2021 Fair attendance was up 31% over the last fair in 2019 and the Parks Department has been offered an $800,000 donation; the county is offering booster shots.

Public and Board Comment:   Colleen Gibbs informed all that the collection of Personal Property Taxes will become the responsibility of the Townships.  Julia Stonestreet informed all that Joel Freehling will be leaving the township and no longer able to be on the Parks Committee.  Tim McEldowney said that the Christmas lights are scheduled to go up around the 19th if there are enough volunteers.
ADJOURNMENT:  Meeting was adjourned at 6:25 p.m.
Julia Stonestreet, Township Clerk
Approved at the November 8, 2021 regular board meeting
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